WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING MAY 15, 2013 TRUSTEE REPORT

- 1. This month we will just be updating you on projects that you have approved or need to be kept in the loop.
- 2. Next Educating the Entity will be done by the Washington Twp Library. It will be held Thursday May 16^{th} at 6:30 pm at the library. (This is the day after tonight's mtg.)
- 3. I still have not heard as of today when your next Joint Workshop with the Avon Town Council will be held.
- 4. Once the remonstration period has expired (May 27, 2013) we will be finishing the process for the \$3 million E-loan you approved last month.
- 5. We have asked the DLGF to advise as soon as the form to request the increase in 2014 Fire Levy is in place. Chief Smith and I will be working on the request for your approval once we know what is required. Also the plan for now is to ask to spread the repayment of the 2013 E-Loan over a 3 year period (1/3,1/3, 1/3) to allow for the impact to the taxpayers to be less than having a huge spike from repaying all \$3 million dollars back in one year in addition to having the 2014 Fire Levy being increased in the same period.
- 6. I am waiting for clarification on some matters before giving notice to each of the Towns of your annexation resolution last month. This was on the advice of both the financial and legal advisors. I will notify you as soon as I have given copies of your resolution to each of the towns.
- 7. Concerning the flood that happened last month, I have asked the Town for an update on their repairs of their trailheads. They have advised that it should be done by Memorial Day. Also I have requested a release from liability on any injuries, damage etc that is related to their trail going forth. They have stated they will look at that as soon as possible.
- 8. Also as a result of my having to open the emergency gate for an event that occurred the next day after the flood resulting in the road and trail damage; Parks Director Farnsworth and I met with Dave Jackson, former Township Board member and President of Station Hill to develop a memorandum of understanding between the Station Hill and the Township for such need. Once the two parties have agreed, we will then take it jointly to the Town for a revision in their policy governing the emergency gate.